
Observations for Local Authorities 

5.1      During the assessment process some LAs were provided with observations in the following
areas:  

Service Plans – where these had been delayed, LAs were reminded of the importance of
documenting their service plans and getting appropriate approval to help ensure that food
teams are adequately resourced to deliver in line with the Recovery Plan. It is important
that plans contain details of the resource required to deliver services effectively including
the resources required to implement a suitable risk based internal monitoring regime
Internal Monitoring – some LAs were advised to review their documented internal
monitoring procedures and to re-introduce appropriate risk based internal monitoring
activities
Food Sampling – in some LAs where pro-active food sampling programmes had been
paused, LAs were advised to review and re-implement these as soon as possible 
Documented policies/procedures – some LAs were advised to review and update
documented policies and procedures to make sure that they contained up to date legal
references and reflected current working practices, including any changes due to the
impact of the pandemic. This is important to provide food officers with guidance to carry out
their duties appropriately and effectively  


